COASTSIDE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

‘\ 1191 MAIN STREET, HALF MOON BAY CA 94019 TELEPHONE (650) 726-5213
FAX (650) 726-0132

July 26, 2017

The Honorable Supervisor Don Horsley
County Board of Supervisors

400 County Center

Redwood City, CA 94063

Subject: Coastside Fire Protection District Station 41 Replacement Project
PLN2016-00346

Dear Honorable Supervisor Horsley,

On July 12, 2017, the San Mateo County Planning Commission approved the replacement
project for Station 41 in El Granada. I'm pleased to report no one spoke in opposition to our
project.

I want extend our gratitude to you and to your staff for the support and guidance on this
important coastside public service infrastructure project. The new Station 41 will provide
continued critical emergency services to our community.

The cooperation and communication between District and the County was exceptional. It
worked out well the District processed and certified the Environmental Impact Report, thereby
allowing the Planning Department to concentrate on the land use issues.

Steve Monowitz provided remarkable oversight for the project and assisted on some key issues.
Summer Burlison, the project planner, did an extraordinary job in processing our application,
preparing the staff report and making the public presentation to the Planning Commission. Ms.
Burlison is a genuine asset to the Planning Department.

The Coastside Fire Protection District Board of Directors and I appreciate the efforts of San
Mateo County in this important step to the culmination of this needed project for the coastside.

Sincerely,

aul Cole, Chief

Cc: Carole Groom
Steve Monowitz
Summer Burlison



